Dear Independent Contractor:

I hope this letter finds you well.  I wanted to take a moment to update you on the increased scrutiny from the IRS that those working overseas now face.  Please feel free to pass on this email to your fellow security contractors.  We are available for consultation and tax advice at no charge.  As always I will try to minimize your tax burden and provide you with relevant advice concerning your taxes.
Audits of security contractors (former Blackwater/ XE/ USTC) and those individuals filing for the Foreign Income exclusion is up 62% across the United States.  The reason for this is two-fold.  First USTC/Blackwater/XE drew scrutiny to contractors by filing duplicate and additional 1099s during the 2010 and 2011 tax years. These 1099s have had to be corrected with the IRS and has drawn attention to contractors.  The second reason is that the government is hurting for money.  Plain and simple.  I have attached the IRS internal memo showing a recent appraisal of the IRS system when it comes to contractors (Please see link to IRS TIGTA Audit Response).  The IRS was found lacking in its review of those claiming the foreign income exclusion.  The IRS feels it has a loop hole within the Bona Fide Residence provision and is exploiting that loop hole.  While the information attached is NOT a change in tax law, the IRS has started using the term "abode" against taxpayers overseas.
We at Tidewater Accounting have always taken great pride in the accuracy of our returns and customer service to our clients.  With the audits of contractors up 62% across the USA even our firm has a few current clients under audit.  We are happy to report that less than 3% of our clients have been audited.  However, there can be great stress for those unfortunate enough to have an audit.  We recommended that anyone working overseas as either a contractor or employee take these precautions for the next few years.

1) Keep all your Letters of Authorization for three years.

2) Keep a copy of your work contract for three years.

3) Obtain a letter from your employer describing your job, duties and work location.  If the information is classified ask your employer to explain that on company letterhead and keep the letter for three years.

4) Keep a copy of all receipts, bank statements and credit card bills for three years.  Without this information you will lose your expenses in the event of an audit.  Some auditors have asked for written explanations as to how the receipts are related to work.

5) Keep a schedule of days outside the USA for three years.

6) Keep a copy of your passport!!!!!  I cannot stress this enough.  You want to keep a copy of every page with all of your stamps.  Without your passport it is very difficult to prove to the IRS where you were.  Keep the copy of the passport for three years.
To Claim the Foreign Income Exclusion:

As you are aware there are two ways to claim the foreign income exclusion.

1) Physical Presence.  
This means that you were outside of the USA for 330 days during any consecutive twelve months.  This is not limited to a calendar year.  Your 330 can run from March 2012 to March 2013.  Your income exemption amount will be based on how many days in the given year you are outside of the USA.  This is a black and white rule.  If you miss the 330 by even one day you lose the exclusion.  For those that meet the 330 days you want to keep a copy of your passport and LOA as supporting documentation that you were outside the USA for that time period.

2) Bona Fide Residence
This is the grey area and the area that the IRS is going after at the moment.   According to the IRS publications the only things you need to qualify for this are:

1) You have made one full year tour outside the USA starting from Jan 1st to December 31st.  No partial year exclusion qualifies.

2) You have an overseas address

3)  You have the intent to continue to return overseas.
Recently the IRS is seizing on the word "abode" in its audits and is requiring additional information.  While it is not a change in tax law I strongly recommend that if you are claiming Bona fide residency that you make sure you have this additional information. There are several cases in tax court at the moment fighting this issue.  However, nothing has been decided as yet.  The IRS has been looking for:

1)  A statement as to where you lived, how long and if it was your intention to remain overseas.

2) A foreign bank account

3) An international Driver’s License

4) Do you rent an apartment overseas?

5) Some sort of interaction with the local community.  Help some kids learn to play soccer and document it/take pictures.

6) Keep copies of your Resident Visa

7) Make sure that you spend the majority of your time overseas.  The tax courts have ruled against contractors that have spent six months overseas and six home.

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT FORM 673 WILL NOT QUALIFY YOU FOR THE FOREIGN INCOME EXCLUSION!!!!

The 673 form is used by your employer to flag employees who plan on making either the Physical Presence or Bona fide residency test.  This form in and of itself will not qualify you for this exclusion.

Thank you for the referrals you have sent to our firm.  If you know of anyone who is under audit for the above issues please feel free to send them our way.   We do not charge a fee to any of our clients to represent them in an audit.  For new clients whose audits we are picking up there is a $500.00 fee due to the amount of work involved.  For information on how to deal with an audit please visit our website www.tabtax.com.

I hope this information helps.  As always we want to make sure that you are protected from any IRS adjustments.  I know it may seem a hassle to keep the above information.  However, it is well worth it.
Ruth Carmody

President
